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Primary 6 Newsletter – Term 1


Welcome to the Primary 6 newsletter!  Mr Morton and Miss Fraser welcome you all back and hope that all families are safe and well during these challenging and different times. It is wonderful to be back at school and to be working with your children. Seeing their happy faces after such a long time away and getting to know our new classes has been a very enjoyable experience! 





The children have been fantastic over the past few weeks. They have taken everything in their stride and have shown great resilience. They have shown that they can be safe and have adapted to well to changes in the classroom and across the school.





This newsletter will outline some of the areas of the curriculum that we will be covering this Term.





Literacy


Reading – In Reading this term we will be continuing Literature Circles.  Each Reading Group will have a text to focus on.  A key aim of Literature Circles is to allow the children to explore a text in depth.  Our Pupils will develop the ability to discuss, define and explore a text.  This is an essential way for the children to apply their comprehension skills and to develop the ability to use supporting evidence from a text.  The children will not receive weekly home learning but will complete the reading and activities within class time.





P6 are also enjoying a focus on reading for enjoyment this term. We are reading together as a whole class, War Horse by Michael Morpurgo which links to our WW1 topic. P6B are also reading A Whole New World, A Twisted Tale (Disney) when the children eat their snacks (P6A discuss current news and world events during this time). We ask that the children continue to read texts of varied genres at home to support their learning.























Writing – In Writing we will be focusing on imaginative writing, with a focus on figurative language. The children have successfully just finished creating a suspense piece of writing and will also be using WW1 as stimulus for additional pieces.





Numeracy and Maths


This term, there will be a focus on multiplication, division and fractions.  Times tables are an integral part of all three areas so we are asking the children to practise their tables as much as possible. Both classes are working on a times table challenge called the 99 club, and try to improve their scores once a week.  In maths we will be focusing on measurement and how to convert units of measurement along with calculating area and perimeter.





Learning Across the Curriculum


This term our topic is WW1. The children have greatly enjoyed the start of this topic and have demonstrated curiosity throughout all activities. So far they have learnt how WW1 began, the countries that were involved and have discussed Trench Warfare. The children are excited to delve deeper into the history and are excited for some Drama and Art based activities that we have planned.





Health and Wellbeing


This Term our focus across the school is Nurture and Resilience. We have been working to support your children’s transition from home to school. Additionally we have been looking at positive thinking and how to combat negative self-thought.  





Wider Achievements


If your child has accomplished any new achievements outside school please encourage them to let us know!  





Ideas for Learning at Home


Reading – Finding texts based on their interests and encourage your child to explore a wide range of texts.


Spelling – Try to practise spelling patterns taught in class (these can be found on Spelling City).  It is useful to practise spelling rules from previous weeks.  This ensures the children really know the pattern.


Numeracy – Lots of practice of times tables will really help the children with their learning in class. 


Maths – Practise converting units of measurement.  Use real contexts such as baking and exercise e.g. “How many grams in 5 kg?” etc. 





Mr Morton and Miss Fraser





























